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    Chemistry at night.

Syllabus for the spring, 2013

Paul S. Cohen, lecturer.
Email – kinggama45@aol.com   Do NOT try to reach me 

at the Brooklyn.cuny.edu address. Materials will be made available to you as  well on my website,  www.pinchaschemsite.com  .

We will follow the daytime syllabus, which you have been given, with a few important exceptions.

· The first lecture will begin with chapter 13. (It was not covered in evening session during the fall semester)  Only sections 13.3, 13.4 and 13.5 will be covered. The assignments are as follows.  Chapter 13, problems 15,17,31, 35a, 39, 41, 61,65 69, 71, 73, 75 .    We should have time to begin kinetics the first week.
· Lecture 2 will continue  kinetics.  Thereafter we will remain about one week behind the daytime schedule.  We WILL cover section 14.4, which is not covered on the daytime syllabus.  Additional homework questions on this material are                          14.41,  14.43,  14. 45,   
· If it is needed to finish the material, there will be a 2 hour meeting on the 14th Monday.

· The first lecture exam will be given in class on Monday, March 4th.   It will cover chapters 13 to 16 in the text.
· The second lecture test will be given in class on Monday, April 22nd. It will cover chapters17, 19  and 20  in the text.

· The date of the final exam Monday May 20th  at 6 PM.  
· There are NO make-up exams.  However, if you know in advance that you will be unable to attend class on the night of a scheduled exam, you may take the daytime exam at the time indicated on the syllabus. You must notify Professor Levine in advance if you plan to do this. 

Office hours begin as soon as the lecture ends, and last one hour. You may email me for help at any time, but be sure to identify yourself by putting your name in your email, and including “Brooklyn College” in your subject title.

You should bring a scientific calculator to every lecture.  Get used to one particular model. For chemistry 1 and 2, a model like the TI 30 is fine, and actually easier to use than the more expensive graphing calculators. 

This term, the department has decided that graphing calculators may NOT be used on the lecture tests and final examination.  This ruling makes it more important that you purchase and become familiar with a non-graphing, scientific calculator.

Reminder:  If you are exempt from labs, inform me immediately. Remember that you are NOT exempt from recitation quizzes! 
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